ISRP Comment/Question: Fund for one year. Subsequent funding contingent on a performance audit of these three proposal, 9202603, 9401700, and 9306200, to determine if the results are benefiting fish and wildlife in a cost effective manner. 

Response: The Model Watershed Staff has prepared the following responses to the above comments. The comments and criticisms are valuable and beneficial in ongoing efforts to provide the highest quality proposals within the identified process constraints. Responses apply collectively to the projects listed above.

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposals should be consolidated into one proposal with better described methods for selecting and prioritizing restoration efforts and for monitoring and evaluation. The short description of this project is identical to that of 9401700.
Response: The three proposals should remain separate to maximize the involvement at the state level for proposal 9202603, which is sponsored by the Idaho Soil Conservation Commission. Project 9202603 is an administrative budget that insures coordination and cooperation between community members and state and federal entities by providing a centralized location, computers and funding for information and education. Project proposals 9401700 and 9306200 are administered by local Soil and Water Conservation District board and go directly into on the ground projects and include salary for a project planner/implementor.

Model Watershed priorities are clearly outlined in the Model Watershed Plan, by river reach. Opportunities to implement are directly tied to landowner cooperation and willingness. Due to the constraints of proposal submission, the complete monitoring plan could not be included, however an historical account of track record was provided, which displays accomplishments over time.
ISRP Comment/Question: They also need a timeline for termination.

Response: The initial starting point for the Model Watershed Plan (1995) was addressing mainstem habitat and passage problems within the Lemhi, Pahsimeroi, and East Fork subwatersheds. Many projects emerged from this initial effort and many others came forward with the early momentum. As the MWP has built trust and credibility the need to update our planning documents and possibly expand our boundaries to the entire Upper Salmon River Basin.

ISRP Comment/Question: Little biological monitoring is identified, and the methods for it are inadequately described.

Response: The biological component relates to improved fisheries habitat and improved riparian vegetation habitats. The Model Watershed project cooperates with and helps the Idaho Department of Fish and Game collect fisheries data (redd counts, PAR densities, stream habitat evaluations and water temperature) and will analyze this data. The Model Watershed Technical team will review this information on a semi-annual basis and prioritize projects based on the latest information collected.

ISRP Comment/Question: While the model watershed program is doing important work that is gaining momentum in the community, a performance audit might result in some tightening of the program and its budget.

Response: The Idaho Model Watershed Project welcomes the suggestion and concept of a performance audit and recommends the weeks of August 16 to 20th or 23 thru 27th, 1999.

